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MEMORANDUM 

 
 
TO:  Craig Keller, PE, Chief of Permitting Services 
 
FROM: Joe Flynn, Secretary of Transportation  
 
RE:  Waive Sec 1111 Fees for COVID 
 
DATE: July 14, 2020 
 
 
Per the authority vested in me in Section 20 of H. 942 - An act relating to the Transportation 
Program, signed by Governor Scott on June 30, 2020, I am waiving fees associated with permits 
or permit amendments issued pursuant to 19 V.S.A. § 1111 for any reason associated with the 
response and recovery to the COVID-19 pandemic. Fees shall be waived until six months after 
the conclusion of a state of emergency declared under 20 V.S.A. chapter 1 due to COVID-19. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
cc: Michele Boomhower, PPAID Director 

Joe Segale, Policy, Planning and Research Bureau Director 
   


